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Welcome to our RYPEN students Aaliyah and Annabel, and to Martin and 
Shannon along with the NIHS Rowing Team, Scarlet, Ben, Rohan and 
Noah and teacher and coach Emily. Thank you all for joining us. 

 
 

                     

PRESIDENT’S REPORT 

 Once again it is December, and the Rotary 
Club of Magill Sunrise Christmas Mega Market 
is fast approaching. 

 
This Sunday head down to the Campbelltown 

Memorial Oval on the corner of Darley Road and Lower North East Road 
between 9am and 3pm and enjoy all our market has to offer. 
 
As you should all know by now, the proceeds of every market go to a 
worthy cause to help make life better for those less fortunate.  
 
Christmas is a time for family, love and of giving, but to many in our 
society this is not the case. Those experiencing financial hardship, 
homelessness, domestic violence, famine and conflict will find little joy in 
the Christmas season. 

 
This Christmas the club will be donating to the Hutt St Centre, the Salvos 
and Vinnies in the hope of putting a smile on someone’s face as well as 
selling “bricks” to build teacher accommodation at the Lirhanzo Children’s 
Village in Zimbabwe. 
 
Education is the answer from lifting a child from poverty to a bright future.  
 
For that person in your life who has everything why not buy them 
a Gift card and some “bricks” from our International stand at the 
market. This gift will keep on giving long after the Christmas tree 

has been taken down and the 
batteries have died on your latest gadget. 

 
Give to make a difference this Christmas. 

 
Cheers 
Pauline 
 

FOR THE DIARY 

December Meetings 
 

3rd, 10th & 17th 
First three Tuesdays  

of the month 
 

Next Club Meeting 
1273 

 
7am, 10 December 2024 

Heccies 
31 Fisher St, Magill 

Club Contact:  
Lindsay Davis 0415 453 101 

 

      GUEST SPEAKER: 

CHARLOTTE WILKES 

 
 

Charlotte will be speaking on 
the Renewal SA master plan for 
the redevelopment of the UniSA 

Magill campus. 



 

 

GUEST SPEAKERS  
NORWOOD INTERNATIONAL HIGH SCHOOL ROWING TEAM 

  
Youth had its say at this week’s meeting.  First up 
Scarlet, Ben, Rohan and Noah: students from 
Norwood International High School (NIHS) brought 
us up to speed on the Malta ANZAC Costal Regatta.  
 
In 2023 a team from NIHS participated in formal 
activities and competition in an international costal 
rowing regatta. Teams from New Zealand and Malta 
also competed.  
 
NIHS is raising funds to once again attend this 
regatta in 2025. Why Malta and Anzac Day? Well, 
teacher and rowing coach, Emily Laidin along with 
the students told us of the construction of Australia 
Hall in Malta in WW1 when Aussie solders were  

NIHS Rowing Team and coach with Pres. Pauline                 
 
stationed in Malta. Australia Hall fell into disrepair and was destined for demolition until its historical 
significance was recognised and a commemorative costal regatta was organised.  
 
Surf boats are the go in Australia, but not so in the Mediterranean where smaller boats that can take up to 
four rowers and a cox compete in spring events of 250m slalom courses. Our club will be donating $500 to 
assist the team. 
 
Ed: For information on Malta see the latest Rotary Club of Campbelltown Newsletter 

 

RYPEN STUDENTS 
Despite overcoming IT difficulties, Annabel (NIHS and daughter 
of club member Alice) and Aaliyah (Marden Senior College) 
spoke to us on their RYPEN (Rotary Youth Program of 
Enrichment) experience.  Cut off from mobiles for three days 
and two nights, the girls were part of 35 mixed gender 
participants, aged 14 to 17. Lack of phones enabled more time 
to making new friends, which has carried over.  
 
Workshops and games dominated. One workshop that was of 
value was listing 10 things that they could control and 10 things 
that they couldn’t. Another workshop they enjoyed was the 
Puzzle Workshop.  Fun things were games like Pictionary and 
charades; dishing out fines for good and bad behaviour was 
another fun thing.  
 
Overall, Annabel and Aaliya found the program enriching and 
lived up to its name. 
 
 
                    Aaliyah and Annabel with Pres. Pauline 



 

 

 

QUIZ QUESTION 

What significant event happened in Australia 
on this day, 03 December, in 1854? 
 
Answer: The Eureka Stockade 
 

Interesting facts about the Eureka Stockade 
- American author Mark Twain visited Ballarat in the late 1800s and 

remarked in his journal “I think it may be called the finest thing in Australasian history. It was a 

revolution - small in size; but great politically; it was a strike for liberty, a struggle for a principle, a 

stand against injustice and oppression.... It is another instance of a victory won by a lost battle”. 

- The original Eureka flag is very large at 2.6M high and 4M wide. 

- Although the battle eventually happened in Ballarat, in the year leading up to it large protests were 

also held in Bendigo and Beechworth. 

- Governor Charles Latrobe implemented the strict gold licensing regime in 1851 that became 

increasingly onerous. It was designed to discourage people leaving Melbourne to become miners.  

- By mid-1854 in the wake of protests, moderation was passed by the Victorian government, but had to 

be sent to England for approval. 

- Sir Charles Hotham took up as Governor in June 1854 and despite knowing the relaxation of the laws 

was coming, doubled down on compliance including weekly license hunts, then doubling it to twice 

weekly in September. 

- In October 1854 the Ballarat miners protested after a hotelier was acquitted of murdering a miner and 

a sympathiser was arrested on trumped up charges. 

- The Riot Act was read, but the miners overpowered the Police and burnt down the Eureka Hotel. 

- On 11th November 1854 the Miners Reform League was formed in Ballarat after 10,000 miners 

gathered at Bakery Hill. 

- On 29th November 1854 again around 10,000 miners gathered at Bakery Hill where 

the Eureka flag was raised, and Peter Lalor was elected as leader. 

- Lalor read the Eureka oath on bended knee “We swear by the Southern Cross to 

stand truly by each other and fight to defend our rights and liberties.”. 

- The crowd then retreated to Eureka where some assembled the stockade. 

- At 3.30am on Sunday 3rd December 1854, 276 troops were deployed to overtake 

the stockade outnumbering the rebels camped there 3:1. The rebels quickly ran out of ammunition and 

the heavily armed troops routed those who didn’t run for it. The battle lasted 15 minutes. 

- It is believed that 22 diggers and 5 troopers were killed, but the exact figure is still a mystery 

- As word filtered back to Melbourne thousands gathered in Swanston St to protest the Governor’s 

actions. 

- The exact location where the stockade was built in Ballarat is unknown. 

- Thirteen miners were arrested and charged with treason. In 1855 all received a pardon and were 

released. 

- Peter Lalor was elected to the Victorian parliament in 1856. 



 

 

 
 

 

ICE BREAKER 

 

How would you know you are in a typical SA bakery? 

 

There were many great suggestions such as the 
presence of German cakes, particularly Bienenstich (Bee Sting), Cornish 
Pasties, Frog Cakes and Kitchener Buns. Vanilla Slices were also mentioned - 
although they are not unique to SA, the presence of coconut on top of the 
icing is apparently a peculiarity mainly found in SA, so definitely deserves a 
mention. 
 

    

           PRESIDENT’S - “DID YOU KNOW?” 

In Japan, eating Kentucky Fried Chicken on Christmas Eve is a beloved 

tradition, thanks to a successful marketing campaign in the 1970s.  

The American fast-food chain reportedly sells 10 times more on 24 

December than on any typical day. 

Every Christmas season an estimated 3.6 million Japanese families 
treat themselves to fried chicken from KFC. Orders for 25 December must be placed months in advance and 
people queue up outside takeaway outlets. 
 

Japan Airlines often serves KFC inflight during the Christmas season. 
 
 

                                   
                             HAPPY BELATED BIRTHDAY JEFF 

              WE HOPE YOU HAD A GREAT DAY 
                                                                  

 

 
 

 

 

 
 

                      ROTARY ZONE 8 
 

We are now known as Rotary South Pacific 
       Rotary South Pacific covers Rotary Clubs and Rotaract Clubs in Australia, New Zealand, American 
Samoa, Cook Islands, Fiji, French Polynesia, Kiribati, Nauru, New Caledonia, Norfolk Island, Papua New 
Guinea, Samoa, Solomon Islands, Timor Leste, Tonga and Vanuatu.        

https://edition.cnn.com/travel/article/kfc-christmas-tradition-japan/index.html
https://rotarysouthpacific.org/


 

 

    

 

                                     
 

ARE YOU THE MISSING PIECE? 

 

                Come along to one of our meetings or talk to us at the market. 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

10 DEC 2024 
$15.00 



 

 

Market Roster - December 2024 

  
1st Shift 7am - 

10am 
2nd Shift 10am - 

1pm 
3rd Shift 1pm - 

4pm 

Welcome/Raffle Table Pauline 
Siony (10am to 12 

noon) / Pauline Godfrey / Colin 

Safety Check List Colin     
Stall Allocation Alison                 

Assisting with Setup 
Graham  

(7am to 8.30am)                 
Santa   Greg   
Social Media/Club 
Promotion Greg   Simon 
Assisting with Donuts Colin Alison Peggy 
Cook Donuts Alison Nina Clair 
Orders Ian Ian Alison 
Cook Sausages & Onions Lindsay Lindsay Mark 
Cook  B & E 
Sandwiches/Fritters Simon Simon Greg 
Server 1  Meryl (8 - 11am) Annabel (Alice) Mari 
Server 2 Siony (9 - 10am) Aaliyah (Alice) Molly 
Server 3        
Float (Help where 
required)   Alison / Colin Lindsay 
Collect Stallholders 
Money         Ian Ian 

     

Shift includes 
setup   

Shift includes 
packup 

Drinks & Nibbles : Colin     

Washing Towels & Aprons :  Simon     

                 

NB. Alice & Suzette will be working on the International Project 
Market stall       



 

 

 

 

“JINGLE & MINGLE” FOR AFADU - 30 NOVEMBER 

Alice held her annual AFADU(Aid for Africa Down Under) Christmas lunch event to raise money for AFADU and 
the Lirhanzo Children’s Village in Zimbabwe. The money raised will go to provide food and some Christmas 

Cheer  to the children in the village. The afternoon was fantastic. 
Well done, Alice. 

 
As you all know we are working closely with AFADU and the 
Lirhanzo Children’s Village with our International project and we 
sold “Bricks” on the day at $5.00 a brick. These bricks will go to 
building teacher accommodation so we can we get more teachers to 
help educate these children and the broader Chikombedzi 
community. Fortunately, we were able to sell over 100 “bricks”, so 
we are off and running towards 4,000 bricks. 

A thank you to Robern Menz for the fruchocs. 
 

 



 

 

UPCOMING EVENTS 

 
Thursday 5 December  INTERNATIONAL COMMITTEE MEETING  - 7PM 
 Suzette and Ian’s house, 7 Pepper St, Magill 
 
Friday 6 December MOONLIGHT MARKET – 5.30PM       
    Thorndon Park, Paradise 
 
Saturday 07 December MARKET SET-UP -2.00PM  (Members Only) 
 Campbelltown Memorial Oval 
 
Sunday 08 December RCMS CHRISTMAS MARKET  09.00AM – 3.00PM 
    Campbelltown Memorial Oval 
    Santa will be making an appearance. 
 
Tuesday 10 December CLUB MEETING – 7.00AM  
    Heccies Sporting Club, Fisher St, Magill 
 
Thursday 12 December BOARD MEETING     6.00PM for 6.30PM 
    Café Vu Bene, 8/636 LNE Rd, Campbelltown 
 
Friday 13 December MAGILL RSL SCHNITZEL NIGHT – 5.45PM 
 8, Lorne Avenue, Magill. Bookings essential. 
 
Saturday 14 December CLUB CHRISTMAS PARTY – 12NOON                  
 Magill RSL, 8, Lorne Avenue, Magill. $25.00pp 
 Please let Alison know if you are attending 
 
Saturday 14 December  CAMPBELLTOWN CHRISTMAS CAROLS AND MOVIE  - 6PM  

Max Amber Sportsfield. No BYO, this event is licensed.  FREE ENTRY 
  

Tuesday 19 December LAST CLUB MEETING FOR 2024 – 7.00AM  
    Heccies Sporting Club, Fisher St, Magill 
    Fellowship Meeting – no guest speaker. 
 
Wednesday 25 December CAMPBELLTOWN CHRISTMAS DINNER    6PM – 9.00PM 
    Don’t spend Christmas alone. Campbelltown Function Centre.  

RSVP: 8366-9222 by 20DEC24.  FREE 
   

           
 

                                               
Tuesday 14 January  WELCOME BACK!!!  CLUB MEETING – 7.00AM  
    Heccies Sporting Club, Fisher St, Magill 
    This will be a fellowship meeting 
 

 
 



 

 

GROUP 3 CLUBS   
Monday  
Campbelltown:       0407 724 699 - 6.30pm   San Giorgio Club, Henry St, Payneham 
Coromandel Valley: 0431 012 142 – 6.30pm - 1st & 3rd Mon:   St John’s Anglican Parish Hall 
 
Tuesday 
Magill Sunrise: 0415 453 101 - 7.00am - 1st, 2nd & 3rd Tue: Hectorville Sporting Club, Magill 
St Peters:   0493 281 503 - 6.15pm   Kensi Hotel, 23 Regent St, Kensington 
Blackwood:   0477 788 660 - 6.30pm - 1st & 3rd Tue: Blackwood RSL 
Edwardstown:  0437 760 420 - 6.15pm - 1st & 3rd Tue:    The Maid of Auckland Hotel 
Unley:   0431 618 359 - 6.00pm –    Living Choice, Fullarton 

Wednesdays 
Eastwood: 0416 367 289 - 7.00am – 1st & 3rd Wed:     Royal Coach, 24 Dequetteville Tce, Kent Town 
Norwood: 0412 305 660 - 6.30pm - 1st, 3rd & 5th Wed:     Kensi Hotel, 23 Regent St, Kensington 
Hyde Park: 0417 855 182 - 6.15pm - 2nd & 4th Wed:     The Goody Hotel, Goodwood 
Burnside: 0401 627 339 - 6:30pm - 2nd, 4th & 5th  Wed:     Kensi Hotel, 23 Regent St, Kensington 
Mitcham: 0437 112 907 – 6.45pm       The Edinburgh Hotel, Mitcham 
Morialta:       0497 159 737 - 6.30pm                                  Tower Hotel, Magill Rd Magill 
 

Times stated are when the GONG is rung. 
 

CONTACT US 

Magill Sunrise Rotary Club 

P: 0415 453 101 (Lindsay Davis) | W: magillrotary.org.au 
E: magill@rotaryclub.org.au | FB: facebook.com/rotarymagill 
Editor: hpauline087@gmail.com (Pauline Hill) 

Voice of Rotary 

facebook.com/voiceofrotary 

ROTARY DISTRICT 9510 
rotary9510.org 

In the spirit of reconciliation, the Rotary Club of Magill Sunrise acknowledges 
the Traditional Owners of the land where we serve the community,  

the Kaurna people of Tandanya, and we pay our respects to their Elders  
past and present. 

PRESIDENT 
Pauline Hill 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

SECRETARY 
Simon Brewer 
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